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On March 20, 2013, Atlanta District Office Union 
members elected a new representational team by 
acclamation.  Atlanta’s new Steward is Robyn 
Conley.  Atlanta’s new Alternate Steward is 
Laurence Knight.   Both are investigators.  They 
are off to an energetic start, signing up new 
members and freshening up the Union bulletin 
board.  We wish them every success. 
 
At the same meeting we bid farewell and thank 
you to long time Atlanta Steward Clinton Smith, 
who decided he wished to step down at this time.  

Thank you Clint for all your hard work over the 
years! 

Also, at the March 20, 2013 
meeting, AFGE Local 3599’s Chief 
Steward, Rachel Shonfield gave a 
training presentation on the 
tentative new Collective Bargaining 
Agreement and the upcoming 
ratification process.   Rachel was a 
member of the Union’s CBA 
negotiating team. The Savannah 
Local Office attended the training by 
webcast.   
 

  
 

Atlanta Union Members at March 20 Meeting 

Robyn Conley & Lawrence Knight being 
sworn in as Union Reps 

Atlanta's Union board gets a 
makeover 


